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All Saints and All Souls Days

The feasts of All Saints and All Souls are commemorated 
on November 1 and 2 respectively. These remind us of 

our beloved family and community members who have 
passed away.

All Saints Day is a day for honouring 
all those, whether or not officially 
recognised as “Saints”, who share in 
God’s eternal life. This includes both 
those who have died and the rest of 
us, living on earth, who are called to be 
“saints”. This is to say that all of us are 
called to live lives that reflect that we 
are united in God’s love and reflect that 
love in the way in which we conduct our 
lives and reach out to others in love. 
Even though still living on earth, we 
have already begun to share in eternal 
life. Through Baptism, we acknowledge 
and celebrate this calling to be part 
of the “communion of saints” and are 
empowered by the Spirit of God to live 
out this calling. All Saints Day is a day to 

thank God for the official “Saints” who are great models and examples for 
us, but also a day to thank God that we, too, are called to be saints and to 
ask God, through the prayers of the “Saints” to help us respond faithfully 
to this call.

All Souls Day complements All Saints Day and recognises that we come to 
share fully in God’s eternal life in heaven only by virtue of God’s gracious 
mercy. We are all limited by weaknesses and limitations of one sort or 
another and we can never “earn” eternal life with God by our own merit. 
We rely on the mercy and forgiveness and love of God to grant us the gift 
of this fullness of life. On All Souls Day we specially remember our need 
of God and we call on God, in his love, to extend mercy and forgiveness to 
all those who have died – and especially those near and dear to us – that 
they be taken into the fullness of God’s eternal life. May they rest in peace.

Judging or Valuing 
Others

Lord, inspire me to give of 
my best and make good 
use of the talents you have 
given me.

Show me how to be 
positive in attitude, 
appreciating and valuing 
others, always being ready 
to encourage and give 
praise.

Sometimes I draw 
conclusions about people 
in terms of what I think is 
meant by “success” and 
“failure”, but the “failure” 
of one person might 
count as a great “success” 
of someone with other 
talents.

Lead me never to judge 
people but to accept 
others as they are, 
knowing that it is together, 
each with our differences, 
that we build up your 
Kingdom.

Amen.



Graduation Mass and Celebration Day

Thursday last week was the final day of formal classes for our Year 12 students. To celebrate 
the Year 12 Class of 2017’s time at Lavalla Catholic College we have had a number of events. 

During Thursday, 26 October, we held a Whole School Assembly and then in the evening a Mass 
for students, staff and families at St Michael’s, Traralgon. The following day we celebrated our 
traditional and quite moving farewell ritual. I have included at the end of this article excerpts of my 
speech to the Year 12s and their families at the Mass. We wish these fine young people the best 
of success in all their endeavours.

I also want to thank the Year 12s for the wonderful gift they have given the College, a framed copy 
of the image below, which is a beautiful depiction of “Family Spirit” one of the five Characteristics 

of Marist Education. The four hands of this year’s School Captains joined together into a Cross I 
feel captures the family spirit we hope to instil in our students in so many ways – love, solidarity, 
support, care, faith to name a few elements.  This is the second time our students have thought to 
make such a contribution and I thank them on behalf of the Lavalla Catholic College Community – 
you make us proud!

Year 12 Examinations 

For three hours on Wednesday morning, Year 
12 students in VCE completed their English 

examination. Over the coming weeks, most will sit 
another four to six exams, depending on their subjects. 
Please remember them in your prayers through this 
important time.

Staff News

Congratulations to Jade Smith and her husband Ray 
who welcomed Francis Paul Smith into the world 

on Tuesday, 30 October.

Student Achievements

Congratulations to Jade Melbourne (right) and 
her team mates who won the U16 FIBA Asian 

Championships. They won in a close fought final 61 to 
60 against Japan.



Well done to Joseph Darling who has been awarded the opportunity to see well know 
Physicist Professor Brian Cox when he appears in Melbourne next month. Joseph’s entry 

was assessed by a panel of academic staff from Federation University’s School of Applied and 
Biomedical Sciences. 

School Events and Activities

Thanks to Ms Karen Joyce on her leadership in organising the Sports Enrichment Gala Day 
for our Year 7 to 10 student-athletes involved in the program this year. I was able to attend 

for some of the events and this was certainly an enjoyable and informative event.

Thank you to our Liturgical Choir for their contribution to the following events – St Michael’s 
Traralgon Youth Mass on Sunday 22 October and at the Luther 500 Reformation Day 
commemoration on Wednesday, 31 October. Thank you also to Jackson Raeburn and Georgia 
Hutchinson who were readers at the Youth Mass and our Junior Captains – Luis D’Angelo, 
Maliat Monir, Jordan Ross, Alana Walker – who attended the Reformation Day Joint Worship 
celebration.

Once again we took time to recognise the ‘Day for Daniel’. ‘Day for Daniel’ organised by the 
Daniel Morcombe Foundation is a National Day of Action to raise awareness about child safety 
and protection. Teachers, parents, carers and guardians are asked to start a conversation 
about personal safety in the real world and in an online environment. The objectives of ‘Day 
for Daniel’ are: to raise awareness about child safety and protection and to promote a safer 
community for children; to educate children regarding their personal safety and empower 
them to RECOGNISE, REACT and REPORT; to provide free safety and educational material; and 
to honour the memory of Daniel Morcombe.  ‘Day for Daniel’ is an opportunity for Australians 
to make a statement that crimes against children are not acceptable in modern Australia. It 
aims to help empower our children to RECOGNISE, REACT and REPORT if they feel something 
is not right. 

Thank you to Kelly Murray and Tamsin McCormack for their work in promoting this important 
day and also providing educational materials to staff and students. If you would like to know 
more then I encourage you to go to the following website: http://www.danielmorcombe.com.
au/

Farewell Speech to the Class of 2017

The following is an edited version of my speech to our Year 12 Graduands and their families 
at the Valedictory Mass.

So tonight we celebrate and give thanks that our Year 12 Graduands are prepared through the 
education received from home and at school to be ready to go forward, to be the best they 
can be and attain true happiness in life. 

Whilst, tonight is an important moment for all the young women and men we are here to 
celebrate graduating from Lavalla Catholic College, it is also significant for their families, 
particularly the parents. You, the parents and families, have nurtured and supported your 
sons and daughters, given them given them love, support and encouragement to become 
what they are capable of being. I know that they are grateful for this and we the staff of Lavalla 
Catholic College are thankful that you have allowed us to be part of their lives and to support 
you in the process of setting them on their way to reach great heights.

For the students, this is a time to celebrate. You are a success! To start a journey 13 years ago 
and finish it is a magnificent accomplishment in itself. We are proud of you and I hope you are 
proud of yourself.



I hope you may remember when I first spoke to all of you at the 2014 Commissioning Mass 
and it is has been a constant theme since then is that I want for all of you to be a person who 

had the capacity and the opportunity to make choices for themselves. I hope that you have 
aspired to this and I hope that we as a community have supported you to achieve that goal.

A goal to make informed choices about the type of future you want for yourselves. We want 
you to make choices that take into account not only your talents and desires, but also are 
respectful of the needs of others. Essentially, our wish, is reflected in our College Motto, we 
want you to be people with Strong Minds and Compassionate Hearts.

A key hope of St Marcellin Champagnat, the founder of the Marist Brothers, was that schools 
in the Marist tradition produced good Christians and good citizens. I think you want to be that 
as well.

However, to achieve this goal, I believe there are a few really important things to remember 
and strive to achieve.

The first piece of advice I have said to students, including my own children, for over twenty-
five years, and that is: believe in yourself. If you don’t it makes it hard for others to believe 
in you. Success is more about attitude than ability. Descartes, a French Philosopher wrote “I 
think therefore I am!” In my experience this is true, if you think that you are no good and no 
one will like me then that is how you will act and that is how you will be. However, if you think 
you can succeed, be a person who can make a difference, a person who can love and be loved, 
then you will act that way, see the world that way, will be that WAY!

The next three pieces of advice I draw from Brother Emili Turú, Superior General of the Marist 
Brothers, in his message celebrating the bicentenary of the founding of the Marist Brothers on 
2 January 1817. He suggested that three words, that should shape our celebration and I think 
they are great advice for living a worthwhile life:  gratitude, forgiveness and commitment.

Gratitude - Celebrations such as these prompt our memories and reminiscences, and these 
readily inspire a sense of gratitude. At its most authentic, gratitude is more than a passing 
sentiment or a stirring of emotion: at its deepest, gratitude is a journey and a discovery. 
So when we look back, what do we discover? Essentially two key elements: Grace and Gift. 
The grace of God that has empowered us, and the gifts others, particularly family, who have 
made of themselves in so many diverse ways. I implore you to recognise the help, support, 
encouragement and love you receive in your life. Gratitude has a multiplying effect. The more 
you show gratitude the more reasons you will find to be thankful and encourage others to be 
positive contributors to your life.

Forgiveness - Life is never uniformly positive. There are successes and failures. Our journeys 
are always a composite of light and shade. You will make mistakes and others will cause you 
hurt and disappointment. However, always look to forgive. Part of that process is to seek to 
understand why another has acted in a way that can hurt. It will deepen your understanding 
of them, how you can help them and how in fact you as a person can grow and become better. 
It is not what happens to you that forms your life, it is how you respond. A positive outlook, 
looking for the good and God in everyone is our hopeful and aspirational approach to life that 
will build-up yourself and others.

Commitment - As you graduate and move out into the wider world I urge you to do whatever 
you do with great commitment, for no other reason than you love it and believe in its 
importance. Resist the easy comforts of complacency, the paralysis of instant gratification, be 
worthy of your advantages and enjoy life to its fullest. See everything you do as a chance to 
learn and improve. We are at every moment in our lives the accumulation of what we have 
experienced to that point. Every decision you make, from what you eat to how you spend your 
time tonight adds to who you are tomorrow and the day after that. So make wise choices to 



importance. Resist the easy comforts of complacency, the paralysis of instant gratification, be 
worthy of your advantages and enjoy life to its fullest. See everything you do as a chance to 
learn and improve. We are at every moment in our lives the accumulation of what we have 
experienced to that point. Every decision you make, from what you eat to how you spend your 
time tonight adds to who you are tomorrow and the day after that. So make wise choices to 
allow yourself the best chance to achieve your potential.

Tonight we say to each of you young people in front of me – thanks for being part of our 
lives and of our community, we’ve valued your presence and contribution, we’re glad to see 
you become the fantastic people you are and we wish you every success and blessing as you 
continue with the rest of your life.  We hope that you take fond memories from your time with 
us here at Lavalla Catholic College and that you’ll continue to be sustained by your friendships 
with and support of each other. 

Ladies and Gentlemen of the Lavalla Catholic College Year 12 Class of 2017: know that love 
and peace in your life that comes from being nurtured and loved by God; may you have much 
happiness and joy in your lives; be successful; and be a source of uplift and encouragement, 
strength and support, generosity and hope to others.

Thank you Class of 2017.



We celebrate the Feasts of All Saints (1 November) and All souls (2 
November). 

   
Pope Francis’ personal reflections provide us with 
thoughts for prayer and contemplation.

“The feasts of All Saints and All Souls are days of 
hope. The virtue of hope is like a bit of leaven that 
enlarges your soul. There are difficult moments in 
life, but with hope you go forward and keep your 
eyes on what awaits us. Today is a day of hope; our 
brothers and sisters are in the presence of God, and 
we, too, will be there in the Lord’s arms if we follow 
the path of Jesus.

Year 12 Farewells

The three Year 12 Farewell rituals fittingly marked the passage of these 185 young men and 
women from adolescence to adulthood.  They have completed a 13-year marathon and 

they are to be congratulated like the tortoise (in the hare and the tortoise story) for finishing 
with some style. We remember that they have been supported on their journey by their 
parents and families, and then by the school, the staff and their peers. We wish them all the 
very best for their exams and for their future. 

Faith & Ministry News
Mr Chris Roga



Farewell, Goodbye and Good-luck Year 12’s 2017

Last week saw the end of 6 years of Secondary Education for our Year 12 students.  
It has been a pleasure working with and getting to know these students.  Their 

hopes, dreams and aspirations are now a little closer to being attained.

During lunchtimes year 12 students had the opportunity to take on the staff at Volleyball, Dodgeball 
and Ultimate Frisbee.  While the scoring and umpiring may have been a little dubious at times, the 
fun had by all was clearly evident.

Thursday rolled around extremely fast, with Year 12’s being farewelled by their LA class.  The 
opportunity to wish them all well and thank them for their mentoring and leadership.  The 
festivities continued with the year 12 Farewell assembly.  The opportunity for the whole college 
to wish the year 12s well as they transition out of the college.  Reflecting on where they have 
come from (including the last group of year 7 students from Presentation Campus), some of the 
encounters they have had and inspirational words for those that follow.

The flame of leadership was passed onto the new College Captains.  Blessings made, before 
returning to the Kildare campus for the annual Year 12 concert.  A great opportunity for year 12s 
and staff to entertain the year 10’s & 11’s.  Now is a good time for the year 11’s to start preparing 
for next year (as the time will roll around all too quickly).

Graduation Mass Thursday night was a community event, St Michael’s packed to the brim, 
wonderful music from the choir and faith-filled words to guide the students into the future.

Friday morning students adorned in brightly coloured, cleverly thought out or even glimpses into 
what their future might hold costumes, met and moved along the streets of Traralgon to the 
Kildare campus.  Once at the campus traditional celebrations with staff occurred.  Breakfast was 
provided, student awards for each other and the odd staff member, time capsules with memories 
from when they began with the college.  The 
year 12 rose was planted in the rose garden, 
joining many other years of roses.  Words of 
wisdom from Dr Seuss, balloons with students 
hopes and plans for the future released.  Then it 
was the final farewell, the opportunity to shake 
a hand or two, say that personal thank you and 
good luck, before the students went home to 
really start the fulltime preparation for their 
exams or to prepare their future pathways.

Good luck to all year 12’s, thank you for the 
gift to the staff and all the best for your future 
endeavours.  Don’t forget to let us know where 
your future pathway leads to.

	 	   And in the words of Dr Seuss:

Student Well-Being & Operations

Mrs Tamsin McCormack



Farewell Year 12’s 2017



Remar Red Leadership Camp

On the weekend of Friday the 27th- Sunday the 29th of October, the Remar 
Red Rowers embarked on their very first big Leadership Camp. Full of 

enthusiasm and energy, these young people ventured 
up to Phillip Island for a fun-filled weekend where they 
got together with and met Rowers from Marist schools 
all over Australia who like them, are in Year 10 and also 
progressing through their Remar journeys. The focus of 
the camp was for Rowers to enhance their understand-
ing of and skills in the areas of leadership, faith devel-
opment, community and ministry and service. 

As their Helm, I was very excited to see the Rowers step 
out of their comfort zones. I was equally impressed 
with their openness to Marian prayer and spirituality 
as well as with their eagerness to take up significant 
leadership roles, as they continued to experience and 
practice service to others in the activities they took part 

in. The Rowers absolutely loved the experience. They arrive back at the College with fond 
memories of moments shared with their Caravel, with new made friendships and with a reig-
nited faith to go out into their school and local communities and make a difference! Below are 
some comments which the Rowers have shared about their experience of the camp. 

A special word of thanks to Blue Rowers Anton Tarraran and Selby Fisher, to Mrs Gaye Jenkins 
and to Mr Sam Mauger who supported and accompanied us of the weekend. They helped 
make our weekend even more enjoyable. 

Student Reflections

“On leadership camp, I made new friends, strengthened our caravel relationships and learnt 
how to become a better leader for the future. The experience brought me closer to God and 
gave me more of a chance to pray and think about issues in our community and how to make 
the world a more just place.”- Rohan Symonds, Red Rower

“I wish I could experience it again…!”- Kellie Wood, Red Rower

“The friendships that were made this weekend will stay with us!”- Hannah Zweytzer, Red 
Rower

“The camp was really good! It rekindled my faith… I feel like I’m becoming a better leader with 
each camp I go on.” –Anton Tarraran, Blue Rower

“It was a really great experience and I feel like if you don’t do it you’ll miss out on a lot and 
you’ll regret it. So give Remar a go!”- Nyapany Duach, Red Rower

“#sickbiblekids”- Bradley Goedhart, Red Rower

Mr Cristiano Grosso



On Friday the 27th of October our St Paul’s Campus musicians had the 
opportunity to journey to the Sale Performing Arts Centre to see Engelbert 

Humperdinck’s 19th Century opera of the timeless 
Brothers Grimm fairy tale Hansel & Gretel.

This was a wonderful experience for all who attended as 
Victorian Opera brought this treasured story from the 
page to the stage in a beloved operatic rendition. The 
55-minute production was sung in its original German 
language with English scene descriptors and featured 
beautiful singing and live orchestral music. The day 
culminated with lunch at the Sale Botanic Gardens 
among the green flora and peacocks.

Lavalla Choir
				    Mr Shane Reid

St Michael’s Church has been a bit of a 
home away from home for our Liturgical Choir over 

the past week. 

We were warmly welcomed to be a part of a special 
Youth Mass which was held on Sunday the 22nd of 

October. A team of volunteers led by Jenifer Hanratty organised a special mass that featured 
the children of St. Michael’s Parish in various ministries, it was a great pleasure for us as a 
choir to contribute musically to this celebration.

It was a bittersweet occasion for all within our choir the following Thursday night for our 
year twelve graduation Mass. This mass marked the last time our choristers in year twelve 
would be singing with the choir. I take this opportunity to thank the graduates of 2017 who 
have been involved in our choir. What a wonderful culture and legacy of excellence you have 
forged in your time with us, sincere thanks from a grateful department and good luck with 
your exams and the next chapter.

Last Tuesday the 31st of October marked the 500th anniversary of the Protestant Reformation, 
500 years to the day that Martin Luther famously nailed his 95 theses to the door of his 
local church as a form of protest. Our own Mike Hansen, working with Pastor Tony Castles 

from the local Lutheran parish and Fr. Francis 
Otobo from St. Michael’s crafted a special day 
of ecumenical celebration to commemorate 
this historic event. . It was a great occasion and 
a real privilege for our choir to be involved. It 
has been an enjoyable and rewarding time for 
our choir students. Hearty thanks to them and 
their families for all of the time and energy that 
they so generously give to our College.

Hansel & Gretel Opera
Mr Shane Lebbe



HTAV Historical Fiction Competition Success

Congratulations to Year 10 student, Brilee Harrison, for 
winning the Year 9/10 category of the HTAV Historical Fiction 

competition.  

Brilee was presented with a certificate and a monetary prize 
on Friday 20 October at the State Conference of the History 
Teachers’ Association of Victoria in Melbourne.  This category 
of the competition was sponsored by the History Council of 
Victoria and was judged by Garrie Hutchinson and Tim Hogan 
from the Council.  They made special mention of the thorough 
research and careful construction of Brilee’s evocative narrative 
which was a piece based on Kristallnacht, a significant event in 
pre- World War II history.  Brilee created this work during her 
Year 10 World War II History subject this year.

Year 9 History Students Study WWI

On Monday October 23, Carolyn Argent, Education Officer 
from the Shrine of Remembrance Victoria came to our St 

Paul’s campus to speak to students about World War I soldier experiences.  She was able 
to bring an array of objects for students to analyse including, uniforms, webbing, trenching 
tools, trench periscopes, ration packs, toiletry bags, shrapnel, coins and a Bible from the era.    

“I learnt that [at Gallipoli] the Anzacs set up [drip] rifles to fire shots as a distraction while they 
were evacuated.”

“The most interesting thing about the presentation was how there were [real] clothes and 
equipment [from the time] . . . it wasn’t just talking.”

“ . . . looking at the original photos of Gallipoli  and the lifestyle of the Anzacs in the trenches 
was interesting.”

“I never knew that you had to be aged 21 to enlist . . . but some were our age (15 years).”

Humanities News
Ms Kim Widrich



Enrichment Sport 2018 
Applications - NOW DUE -

New applications and re-applications are 
now open for students wanting to be part of 
the Enrichment Sport program in 2018. Stu-
dent athletes need to be playing at a high 
level in their sport (academy or above) to 
qualify for the program.  Re-applicants need 
to show how they have used the program 
this year and that they are still competing at 
the required level in their sport.  Forms are 
attached below and all reapplication forms 
for students in year 8 – 10 in 2018 need to 
be returned to Ms Joyce by Friday 10th No-
vember. Application Forms attached to end 
of Newsletter.

College Calendar 

DATE CAMPUS ACTIVITY NOTES
NOVEMBER
Mon 6th BOTH STUDENT FREE DAY - Mid-Term Break
Tues 7th BOTH Melbourne Cup Public Holiday
Mon 13th St Paul’s SSV Cricket Yr 7&8
Wed 15th BOTH T20 Cricket Finals Ys 9&10
Fri 17th BOTH SSV State Cricket Ys 9&10
Mon 20th BOTH State Basketball
Tues 21st St Paul’s SSV State Baseball Yr 8 Boys

BOTH SSV State Basketball Yrs 7-10 Girls
Wed 22nd St Paul’s T20 Cricket Regional Final
Thu 23rd St Paul’s SSV State Tennis Yr 8 Boys & Girls

St Paul’s SSV State Cricket Quarter Final Yr 7&8 Boys
Fri 24th Kildare Year 12 Graduation

UNIFORM SHOP
Open 3.30pm - 6.00pm

St Paul’s Campus

16th Nov
7th Dec
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Seymour Street Newsagency 
83 Seymour Street, Traralgon 

Phone #: 03 5174 1806  Fax #: 03 5176 0225 
Email: darren@seymourstnews.com.au 

Please read carefully and retain this sheet for your information 

Important Dates 

Wednesday 8th November 2017 Deadline to email, fax or deliver your English and Literature Booklist order to the 

Newsagency 

Monday 20th November 2017 Booklist orders available at Newsagency during this week 

8.30am – 5.30pm Monday to Friday, 8.30am – 1pm Saturday 

Monday 27th November 2017 Uncollected booklist orders available for collection at Kildare ISC (Years 10-12) or 

St. Paul’s ISC (Years 7-9) 

Monday 12th February 2018 Uncollected booklist orders returned to stock 

A new order will be necessary if the Newsagency has not agreed to an alternative 

arrangement 

 

To place your order for English and Literature book requirements for 2018: 

1. Indicate the 2018 English and Literature Books that you require ordered 

2. Fill in your address and contact phone number 

3. Submit the order to the Newsagency at the earliest possible opportunity 

4. Payment upon placement of Order is recommended so that Orders can be delivered to Lavalla Catholic College 

for collection 

5. Any items not available at the time of collection will be delivered to the Campus office for collection 

6. You can keep up to date with any publication problems by visiting www.seymourstnews.com.au 

 Please note: 

 Seymour Street Newsagency only sells new text books 

 Prices are estimates and may be subject to change without prior notice 

 Once submitted, the booklist becomes a firm order and there will be no refunds 

 All orders are processed in the order of receipt 

 Payment by cash, cheque or EFTPOS; Note - American Express or Diners Club cannot be accepted. Items must be paid for 

prior to delivery. 

 Orders can be submitted via email – darren@seymourstnewsagency.com.au or Fax # 03 5176 0225 

 Online orders can be placed via our web site www.seymourstnews.com.au  

2018 English and Literature Book List 

 

 

http://www.seymourstnews.com.au/
mailto:darren@seymourstnewsagency.com.au
http://www.seymourstnews.com.au/


Student Name: _____________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________ 

Phone: _______________________________       Collection Point:    Kildare   /   Presentation   
                                                                                                 (please circle)  
    

2018 English and Literature Booklist 
 

2018 Subject Resource required Years in 

use 

Code ISBN Order 

Qty 

RRP Extended 

price 

2018 Year 7 English Smile, Raina Telgemeier 2nd 101 9780545132060  $14.99  

2018 Year 8 English Trash, Andy Muligan – 

Definitions 

3rd 202 9781909531130  $17.99  

2018 Year 9 English Get a Grip Cooper Jones, Sue 

Whiting – Walker 

3rd 303 9781921529788  $17.99  

2018 Year 10 English  

A & B 

When Michael Met Mina, 

Randa Abdel-Fattah 

 

Romeo & Juliet (4th ed.), 

William Shakespeare – 

Cambridge University Press 

2nd 

 

 

 

2nd 

401 

 

 

 

402 

9781743534977 

 

 

 

9781107615403 

 $18.99 

 

 

 

$14.95 

 

 

2018 Literature Unit A The Book Thief, Markus Zusak 

– Pan Macmillan 

2nd 404 9781743515860  $19.99  

2018 Literature Unit B To Kill a Mockingbird, Harper 

Lee – Random House 

2nd 406 9780099466734  $14.99  

2018 English Unit 1 The Complete Maus, Art 

Spiegelman – Penguin 2003 

New 512 9780141014081  $29.95  

2018 English Unit 1 The Crucible, Arthur Miller – 

Penguin 

3rd 511 9780141182551  $19.95  

2018 English Unit 2 1984, George Orwell – 

Penguin 

3rd 513 9780143566496  $12.99  

2018 Literature  

Units 1 & 2 

Pride and Prejudice, Jane 

Austen – Collins Classics 

 

Macbeth, William Shakespeare 

– Cambridge University Press 

3rd 

 

 

3rd 

518 

 

 

519 

9780007350773 

 

 

9781107615496 

 $5.99 

 

 

$14.95 

 

2018 English Units 3 & 4 Medea and Other Plays, 

Euripides – Penguin  

 

The Golden Age, Loan London 

– Random House 

 

Ransom, David Malouf – 

Random House 

4th 

 

 

2nd 

 

 

 

2nd 

611 

 

 

617 

 

 

 

610 

9780140449297 

 

 

9780857989000 

 

 

 

9781741669657 

 $14.99 

 

 

$19.99 

 

 

 

$19.99 

 

2018 Literature  

Units 3 & 4 

Art. Yasmina Rez & 

Christopher Hampton – Faber 

and Faber 1996 

New 614 6780571190140  $23.95  

 

 



Student Name: _____________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________________ 

Phone: _______________________________       Collection Point:    Kildare   /   Presentation   
                                                                                                 (please circle)  
    

2018 English and Literature Booklist 
 

2018 Subject Resource required Years in 

use 

Code ISBN Order 

Qty 

RRP Extended 

price 

2018 Literature  

Units 3 & 4 

North and South, Elizabeth 

Gaskell – Penguin 

2nd 613 9780140434248  $14.99  

2018 Literature  

Units 3 & 4 

Only the Animals, Ceridwen 

Dovey – Hamish Hamilton 

Penguin 2014 

New 602 9780143573012  $19.99  

2018 Literature  

Units 3 & 4 

Twelfth Night, William 

Shakespeare – Cambridge 

2nd 648 9781107615359  $14.95  

                                             BFWD sub-total from page 1: 

                                                                      Total order:    

 

 

 



 

  

Kildare Year 11 Students. 
 

2017 TEXTBOOKS. 
 

2017 Textbooks for Year 11 Students are no longer 
required for classes after the 30th of November 2017. 

(Excluding textbooks carried over into 2018. These 
may be needed in Transition Week. Please check 

your 2018 booklist) 
We recommend taking your textbooks home as soon as 

possible after this date to start listing them for sale on The 
Sustainable Schools Shop Website. 

www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au 

Information regarding The Sustainable Schools 
Shop Textbook Trading System is included with 
your 2018 booklist and on The College website.  

 

http://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/


 

  

Years 7-10 2017 Students. 
 

2017 TEXTBOOKS.  
 

2017 Textbooks are no longer required for 
classes after the 7th December 2017. 

(Excluding textbooks carried over into 2018. These 
may be needed on Transition Day. Please check your 

2018 booklist) 

We recommend taking your textbooks home as 
soon as possible after this date to start listing them 
for sale on The Sustainable Schools Shop Website. 

www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au 

Information regarding The Sustainable Schools 
Shop Textbook Trading System is included with 
your 2018 booklist and on The College website.  

 

http://www.sustainableschoolshop.com.au/


 
 

 

 
 
 

Enrichment Sports Program: Re-enrolment form 
 

 
 

STUDENT NAME: ........................................................................................................................................LA: .................................................... 
 
 

Year Level in 2018: .......................................................... Age (now): ..............................................DOB: .............../................/................ 
 
 

 
SPORT:  
 
LEVEL: 

      

Playing History 
 

 2017 2016 

Club   

Grade / Level 
“A” Grade, Under 14’s etc 

 

 

 

Playing Position   

Coach   

Individual Honours  

 

 

 

 
Training Times & Game Expectations 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

AM 
 
Venue 
 
 
 

 

 

      

PM 
 
Venue 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 
 

 



 
  

 

  

 
 
Enrichment Sports Program: Re-enrolment form 
 
 
 
 
How well did you use the morning sessions this year? Why? 
 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
How well did you keep up with all of your work this year? Explain 
 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
What do you need to do to improve your sporting performance in 2018? Explain. 
(Psychological, fitness, training intensity, training time, organization, sleep, nutrition…) 
 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
What are your aspirations in your chosen sport?  
 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
How could the Sports Enrichment program better assist you with your sporting aspirations? 
 
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Please return to:  Ms Joyce – thank you 



 
 

 
 
 

Enrichment Sports Program 
 

 
 

STUDENT NAME: ........................................................................................................................................LA: .................................................... 
 
 

Year Level in 2018: .......................................................... Age (now): ..............................................DOB: .............../................/................ 
 
 
 
Sport of interest: 

 
Basketball 

 
Soccer 

 
Netball 

 
Tennis 

 
Volleyball 

 
AFL 

(Please circle)  
Swimming 

 
Cricket 

 
Gymnastics 

 
Dance 

 
Athletics 

 
Motocross 

 
 

 
Playing History 

Other/s: ......................................................................................................................................... 

 
 2017 2016 2015 2014 

Club     

Grade / Level 
“A” Grade, Under 14’s etc 

    

Playing Position     

Coach     

Individual Honours     

 

Training Times & Game Expectations 
 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 

AM 
 
Venue 

       

PM 
 
Venue 

       

 
 

• What assistance do you need to continue training/competing at this level?.......................................................................... 
 

.............................................................................................................................................................................................................................. 

•  What assistance at school do you need the most? (ie: Time Management Skills; Assistance in Subject Areas eg: 

English/Maths; Flexible Due Dates; ): ............................................................................................................................................................................... 

 

• What are your aspirations in your chosen sport? (Please attach more information if needed)...................................................... 
 

............................................................................................................................................................................................................................ 
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